Falmouth Track Club Monthly Board of Directors Meeting June 25, 2009

The Monthly Meeting of the Falmouth Track Club was held at the Town of Falmouth Fire Station on June 25, 2009. The meeting was called to order at 7:45 PM by President Glen Rogers. Present were, Joanne Jack, John Taylor, Courtney and Carolyn Bird, Bob Richards, Wendy Carroll, Doris Beatty, Bob and Maggie Yates Joanne Corsano and Sue Gallagher.

1. PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Glen Rogers reviewed the treasurer's report that Hindy Richards prepared. The FTC Checking account has \$52,168.48 and Money Market has \$41,166.92, both accounts totaling \$93,335.40 to date.

2. SECRETARY'S REPORT

Wendy Carroll- Meeting minutes approved.

3. REPORTS FROM OFFICERS

Treasurer's Report - Hindy Richards not present, Glen Rogers reported for her.

Vice President's Report - No report.

Seagull Six - No report.

Membership - Doris Beatty reported we have 187 paid members and 30 people who don't want to renew their membership.

Newsletter - No report

Main Street Mile - No report

Friday Night Five - No report

Special Events - Carolyn talked about having a mid-summer FTC cookout. John Taylor volunteered to have a cookout at his house.

Cape Cod Marathon - Courtney Bird reported there are 445 race entries and 38 relay teams which are down from the 542 last year, but ahead of the 384 from two years ago. Courtney said we are in good shape even though sponsorship is down. Leslie DiAngelis is doing a fantastic job, this is her second year being the CCM race administrator. The CCM is going to have a satellite marathon run in Afghanistan. They have a course which they mapped out 26.2 miles. They are going to run the course on their base and e-mail me their times. The runners will get official CCM certificates. Heidi Westerling is coming back to defend her 5th title.

Coaching - Glen Rogers reported for Jim Preisig that the Youth running program will be starting in two weeks. We are significantly ahead of where we were this time for the past two years. The Mileage club is going well. Mullen Hall is the only elementary school not doing the Mileage club; they are going to try to get it going. On October 3rd our first track meet will be held at Teaticket Elementary school. Glen Rogers and Bob Richards have been heading the Wednesday night workouts while Jim Preisig has been away. The workouts are going well and have had a good turnout.

Member At Large - No report.

- 4. Old Business No Report.
- 5. New Business Glen Rogers reported we have the Falmouth Sprint Triathlon coming up in July. Rich Havens from Sandwich is the director of the event. He asked us if the club would be interested in volunteering for the race and that he would pay each volunteer \$35.00. The Sprint Triathlon is on July 19th, the number pick-up will be on July 18th. Glen announced that Ken Gartner will no longer be doing the newsletter. There was a discussion about finding a newsletter editor and producing an electronic newsletter. Joanne Jack and Joanne Corsano volunteered to do a survey among FTC members about the format of the newsletter.

6. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 PM.